
Hi  folks,  the  summer  may  be
coming to an end there's no sign of
the  celebration  stopping  at  the
church or the evangelism ministry!
    

 

As is  the tradition at  Km 0, we celebrated our
anniversary this month with a couple of days of
thanksgiving, talks and street preaching with red
boxers from all around the world. The venue was
packed  and  we  heard  encouraging  testimonies
given  by  evangelists  from  many  different
countries.  It  may  be  the  last  time  that  we
celebrate  this  event  in  our  venue  because  the
owner,  that  we  are  currently  renting  from,  is
determined to sell it by the end of the year! Of
course, he has given us the preference in buying
it but, considering its size and location (right in
Sol) I can imagine we would be talking about big
money! Jacob, the leader, has gone back to the
USA for a few months but, when he gets back,
we'll need to take a decision so watch this space!

This month the church hosted the annual  “Paella
Pow-Wow”,  which  is  an  event  where  church
members cook paellas, which are then judged in
a competition before everybody tucks in! There
are also stalls and games for the kids. All profits
from the event go to local charities that we are
supporting.  This  has  always  been  a  common
event with church members and non-members. In
fact, many people come to the church as a result
of contacts made at this event. Clau and I are not
usually  able to attend because it clashes with the

evangelism  but  Riekje,  the  pastor's  wife,
wouldn't  take  “no” for  an  answer  so we made
alternative  arrangements  for  the  Red  Box  and
came along.  It  was  really  good fun  and,  apart
from trying some delicious paellas, I also got to
make  contact  with  a  non-Christian  that  would
like to meet up with me so the best chef wasn't
the only winner on that day!
      

Kamami with the spicy chorizo paella

✔ For wisdom with regards to the purchase
of the Red Box venue.

✔ That we would be able to follow up the
contacts made at the paella event.

See you again next month.

 God bless, Sam 


